

September 30, 1980

My Dear Corps:

God bless and greetings to you in the wonderful name of our living lord and savior, Jesus Christ.

If you could see my heart right now, it is crying for you.

I just completed being at all four locations of our in-residence Corps, and now I am off to England for their 25th Anniversary celebration of when I first taught the Power for Abundant Living class in Macclesfield.

You are the joy and rejoicing of my heart. The great Biblical truths and principles you were and are being taught can be gained nowhere else. You are in a very unique and special category. I am believing you will make the most of your opportunity.

Yes, there will be challenging opportunities with which you will be confronted. But, each one will make you a more wonderful believer as you continue to practice the principles of the Word of God taught to you in the Corps.

I sure love hearing from you even though I can't always write back. You just bless my life.

I am proud of you and stand with you as you continue to build the Word in your own life and build the Word in others.

God did not call you for any other reason than to be a glory for Him.

The road of life is the fast-lane of the Corps believers. Our times are such that you may well be laying the roadway for many future generations. Do your utmost for His Highest. Be God's best. It must be Word over the world or catastrophe. You sit at the wheel. Turn it loose.

God bless. I love you. You are the best.

Faithfully, In His service,

Victor Paul Wiewill

Victor Paul Wierwille

VPW/kk1